
 

Important Notice 
Rehabilitation of the Bruckner Expressway Bridges 

over Amtrak/CSX Railroad - HBX1123 
 

Borough of the Bronx                           Community Boards 2 & 9                                   June 2012 

 
 
 
 
The New York City Department of Transportation is currently performing rehabilitation work on the 
Northbound & Southbound Bruckner Expressway Bridges over Amtrak/CSX Railroad. To facilitate this 
work, a closure of the northbound Bruckner Expressway (main line) is necessary. In addition the 
Bruckner Expressway ramp from the RFK / Triboro Bridge, the 138th Street ramp to the northbound 
Bruckner Expressway and the on-ramp from Bruckner Boulevard (service road) onto the Sheridan 
Expressway will be closed. These closures will occur from 11:59 p.m. Friday, June 22, 2012 to 10:00 
a.m., Sunday, June 24, 2012. Traffic agents will be stationed at key intersections to assist traffic 
movement. 
 

 
                                    
                                                

                    
                                    
  

Northbound Bruckner Expressway Closure 
Friday 6/22/12 – Sunday 6/24/2012 

CLOSED: Bruckner 
on-ramp from the 
RFK / Triboro Bridge  
 
To rejoin the Expwy 
1: Exit Triboro Bridge 
at Exit 48 (East 138th 
Street) 
 
2: Follow East 138th 
Street to Bruckner 
Blvd (service road).  
 
3: Follow the service 
road for approx 2 
miles to rejoin the 
expressway. 
 
 
  

Closed: Bruckner on-ramp from the RFK / Triboro Bridge 

Turn over for additional info  



 
 
 
 

                  
 

                                                                      
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CLOSED: Bruckner 
on-ramp from the 
East 138th Street 
 
To rejoin the 
expressway) 
 
1: Follow East 138th 
Street to Bruckner 
Boulevard (service 
road).  
 
2: Follow the service 
road for approx 2 
miles to rejoin the 
expressway. 
 
 
  

Closed: 138
th
 Street ramp onto Bruckner Expressway 



 
 
 
 

                                                             

 
 
 
Community Liaison Hugh Smith is available to provide information about the project at 917.434.1385 or 
via email at hsmith@samschwartz.com. For all NYC non-emergency services, including inquiries 
regarding NYCDOT construction projects, please dial 311.  Be prepared to give the following information 
to ensure your call is properly directed: your name and borough; the project number (HBX1123) and a 
return phone number. 

CLOSED: Bruckner 
Expressway ramp at the 
Sheridan Expressway 
Motorists driving 
northbound on the 
Bruckner Expressway 
will be prohibited from 
proceeding further and 
are asked to use the 
following detour to 
rejoin the Expressway 
northbound. 
1: Stay right for Exit 49 
(Sheridan Expressway / 
East 177

th
 Street) 

 
2: Follow the Sheridan 
to the next exit – 
Westchester Avenue.  
 
3: Make a right onto 
Westchester Avenue. 
 
4: Make the 1

st
 right off 

Westchester Avenue 
onto Bronx River 
Avenue. 
 
 5: Follow Bronx River 
Avenue apx .4 miles to 
Bruckner Boulevard 
(service road) 
 
6: Make a left onto the 
Bruckner Boulevard 
(service road) and 
proceed apx. .7 miles to 
rejoin the expressway. 
 

Closed: Bruckner Expressway ramp at the Sheridan Expressway 

mailto:hsmith@samschwartz.com

